MEMBERS OF CONGRESS
SUBPOENA MEMBERS OF
CONGRESS
The January 6 Committee has decided to subpoena
five of their colleagues.

AMID PLEA
DISCUSSIONS, OWEN
SHROYER SUBMITS A
HALF-HEARTED FIRST
AMENDMENT
CHALLENGE
Both Infowars employees being prosecuted for
January 6 are discussing pleading.

TODD WILSON: THE
SEDITIOUS CONSPIRACY
GROWS BRANCHES
Oath Keeper Todd Wilson’s guilty plea brings us
very close to a point where the networked
conspiracy behind January 6 is going to coalesce
such that it’s no longer about discrete militia
groups, but it’s about people sitting in hotel
rooms blocks away from the direct assault on the
Capitol.

WAPO POLLS WHETHER
TRUMP SHOULD BE
CHARGED WITHOUT
POLLING HIS MOST
SERIOUS SUSPECTED
CRIMES
WaPo decided to poll whether Trump should be
prosecuted for something that, as described, is
not a crime. It would be far more interesting to
see polling on whether Trump should be
prosecuted for the far more serious crimes being
investigated.

THE CONSPIRACY TO
USE A VERY LARGE
TRUMP SIGN AS A
WEAPON TO OBSTRUCT
THE VOTE
CERTIFICATION
Given the way Marshall Neefe pled guilty
yesterday to using a very large Trump sign as
part of his conspiracy to obstruct the vote
certification, Trump could be directly on the
hook for that symbolic assault.

THE TACTICS OF THE
LOUIS ENRIQUE COLON
COOPERATION
AGREEMENT
Louis Enrique Colon got what appears to have
been the sweetest plea deal thus far of the
January 6 investigation. There are a number of
things that may explain that.

STEVE BANNON’S
“ALLEGED” NONCONTEMPTUOUS
BEHAVIOR
DOJ chose to call the claim by Steve Bannon’s
lawyer that he had not acted contemptuously in
the past “alleged,” rather than “bullshit.” That
suggests they may still plan on using his 2019
mostly-truthful testimony to a grand jury.

SEDITION IS THE
FOUNDATION ON WHICH
THE TRUMP ASSOCIATE
INVESTIGATION BUILDS
My hypothesis is that the January 6
investigation hasn’t so much moved onto a new
focus as it is using the proof obtained by the
January 8 grand jury that Trump wielded the

weapon of the mob to then establish who
conspired to shoot that weapon at democracy.

WHERE WAS DOUG
JENSEN RADICALIZED?
RUSSIA’S 2016
ELECTION TAMPERING
The self-described poster boy of the January 6
insurrection got there, he told the FBI, as a
result of four years of information operations,
starting with Russia’s attack on American
democracy in 2016.

THE VALENTINE’S DAY
MASSACRE: HOW DOJ
LOST LUCAS DENNEY
AND FOUND ENRIQUE
TARRIO
It appears that DOJ lost militia defendant Lucas
Denney during the period when they were
transitioning from their January 8, 2021 grand
jury to a new February 14, 2022 grand jury.

